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Minutes of the Meeting held at Community, 108 Northampton Road, Earls Barton 
on Monday 9 October 2017

Present: Cllrs P Morrall (Chair) I Abbott, J Bond, M Cahill, B Chapman, S Dodds, S Glover, R Gough (left at 8pm), W Mills, L Morrison, M Perkins, B Rice.

132/17 Public Speaking Time
Members of the public addressed the Parish Council on the subjects of the Cemetery Garden of Rest and trees on The Square.

133/17 Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were approved from Cllr Wells.

134/17 Declarations of Pecuniary Interest
Cllrs Morrall and Glover declared a personal interest in agenda item 140(e). Cllr Morrison declared a personal interest in agenda item 137(b) relating to the appeal on Aggate Way.

135/17 Minutes of the Meeting of 11 September 2017 
It was resolved to adopt the minutes as a correct record.

136/17 Accounts
It was resolved to pay the following accounts:
	Chq no
	Payee
	Details 
	£

	4370
	James Brady
	Installation of bench and bin 
	    74.50

	4371
	E-on 
	¼ Street Light Maintenance (Jul-Sept 17)
	  168.64

	4372
	E-on 
	Pioneer Electricity
	  129.22

	4373
	E-on
	Chapel Electricity
	    24.44

	4374
	SLCC
	National Conference (Clerk Training)
	  438.00

	4375
	Viking
	Stationery
	  272.08

	4376
	BDO LLP
	Audit Fees 2016/17
	  762.00

	4377
	Evergreens
	Grant
	1500.00

	4378-82
	Salary Costs
	Clerk/Reg/Senior Y-Club Leaders/Tax/NI/Pension
	2776.07

	4383
	R Bond
	VAS Maintenance (Sept 2017)
	    65.00

	4384
	G Burley & Sons Ltd
	Grounds Maintenance (Sept 17)
	2253.65

	4385
	E-on
	¼ Street Lighting (Jul-Sept 17)
	  601.75

	4386
	Anglian Water
	Pioneer Sports Field
	    41.28

	4387
	Anglian Water
	Cemetery
	    16.77

	4388
	Anglian Water
	Allotment
	    14.07

	4389
	Came & Company
	Annual Insurance
	3169.71

	4390
	BT Payphones
	Adoption of phone box on The Square
	      1.00

	Receipt
	HMRC
	VAT Reclaim
	9187.70


It was resolved to withhold the payment to G Burley & Sons Ltd for grounds maintenance subject to the spraying of the weeds in the Garden of Remembrance.

137/17 Planning
(a) Planning Applications:
WP/17/00560/VAR – removal of condition 2 of planning permission WP/17/00187/FUL – removal of filtration requirement due to installation of rising duct with high velocity discharge cowl – building to rear of 90 Main Rd
Following discussion it was resolved that no comment be made on the application received.
(b) Planning Appeals:
WP/17/00006/FUL – restoration and alterations of rear outbuilding for use as gym with shower room, associated rest area and a store room and provide parking in the rear garden – Manor House, 76 High St (Appeal Ref: APP/TEST)
WP/17/00177/OUT – outline application with all matter reserved for residential development (3 dwellings) illustrative layout plan – land south of Health Centre, Aggate Way (Appeal Ref: APP/H2835/W/17/3177176)
Following discussion, the Clerk was asked to look into the appeal at Manor House further, due to concerns over the appeal reference and the notification letter received.  The Clerk was also asked to write further to NCC over concerns relating to the sale of land relating to the appeal on Aggate Way.

138/17 Police/Community Safety
(a) Crime Figures – no representative from Northants Police was in attendance and no crime figures for September had been received.  It was agreed that a letter be sent to the Chief Constable to thank him for the comprehensive response received from Northamptonshire Police during a recent missing person enquiry.

139/17 Sports and Leisure Development
It was reported that DWH had been asked to proceed with the land transfer with the existing boundary.  No response has been received and this will be chased up.  It was also noted that the field behind Northampton Road currently has open access.  DWH will be asked to secure this.

140/17 Finance & Projects
(a) Audit 2016/17 – the report from the external auditor was presented to the Parish Council and was accepted.  The administrative issues raised were noted and action will be taken to ensure these issues do not arise again in the future.
(b) Bank Account – it was agreed that the Clerk take action to update the mandates on the bank accounts and arrange online banking. The Clerk will look into whether an alternative account is available to allow BACS payments, if the current bank is unable to meet the requirements of “two signatories” on BACS transactions.
(c) Skate Park – it was noted that the current skate ramp has been rated as unsafe in a recent playground inspection and that action be taken to fence off the half pipe and ramp to prevent use.  Delegated powers were issued to the Clerk to look into and authorise the removal of the ramp, if necessary.  It was noted that a consultation event regarding the new skate park proposals will be held at 7pm on Monday 23 October at EB Youth Club.
(d) Insurance Renewal – it was agreed to authorise the insurance renewal through Came and Company.  It was noted that cover for the Soap Box Derby will not be automatically provided and that further information, including a Risk Assessment, needs to be supplied.
(e) Emergency Grant for EB Tennis Club – following a presentation by EB Tennis Club and further discussion, it was agreed to award an emergency grant of £2500.00 to EB Tennis Club.

141/17 Events Committee
(a) Approval of the minutes of the Events Committee meeting held 26 September 2017 – it was resolved to adopt the minutes as a correct record.  It was agreed that the PC join the Purple Guide, a website dedicated to events management.
(b) Christmas Lights – it was agreed to accept Dobbs and Bond’s offer to sponsor the Christmas Lights for 2017.  They will assist in establishing a supply and will supply the lights required for external lighting.  It was agreed that lights should be in place for the weekend of 2/3rd December to coincide with the All Saints Christmas Tree Festival.
(c) Marquee – following a proposal to purchase a marquee for use at village events, Cllr Glover was asked to look into the cost of marquees and what would be required for erection and storage and report back to the Parish Council.
(d) Hand held radios – a request to purchase hand held radios for use a village events was deferred to November meeting for further information to be gathered.

142/17 All Saints Church Christmas Tree Festival   
It was agreed that the Parish Council enter a tree into the festival.

143/17 Highways & Maintenance
(a) Park Street Car Park Wall Repairs – deferred to November’s meeting.  Clerk to chase.
(b) Grit Bins – NCC has been advised that the grit bin on The Square is to be removed as it no longer meets the criteria.  It was agreed that the Clerk ask if there is a procedure to appeal this decision and to ask for more information on the criteria and why this bin doesn’t meet the criteria.
(c) Litter Heroes – it was agreed that the Parish Council support a local resident in setting up a Litter Heroes scheme, where members of the public take responsibility for areas of the village to keep them litter free.  It was agreed that Cllr Morrison act as the PC liaison for the scheme.
(d) West Street – following discussion it was agreed that the public meeting relating to traffic issues in West Street be held at the end of November.
(e) Tree Inspection – a quote from Norse to carry out an inspection on all trees owned by the Parish Council be accepted.  It was agreed that emergency work be carried out on trees overhanging the footpath outside the Church Hall.
(f) Adoption of Phone Box on The Square – the agreement to adopt the telephone box on The Square was signed.

144/17 NCALC/SLCC Correspondence
(a) NCALC Update – held by Clerk.  It was agreed that the Clerk attend training on new Data Protection Regulations advertised in the Update.
(b) NCALC AGM – Cllr Morrison provided a report on the AGM held on 7 October.

145/17 Borough Council of Wellingborough Correspondence
(a) Parish Forum – the Clerk and Cllr Rice will attend the event on Thursday 19 October.
(b) The Plan for the Borough of Wellingborough Publication Plan – following discussion, it was agreed that no response if required by EBPC due to the existence of the Neighbourhood Plan which covers Earls Barton.

146/17 Northamptonshire County Council Correspondence
(a) Cllr Robert Gough, County Councillor – Report - Cllr Gough advised that a meeting will be held towards the end of October that will discuss proposals for budget for the next financial year.
(b) School Transport Provision – Cllr Gough advised that a meeting had been held at NCC to discuss school transport for pupils from Earls Barton.  It was noted that free transport to Wollaston is provided due to an agreement put in place when John Lee School closed.   NCC has agreed to look at the policies for admissions and transport as there are inconsistencies on the current policies which create confusion and reduce choice.  NCC does not want to hold a public meeting but will liaise with the schools and the PC to try and come to a solution.  It was agreed that the Clerk send a further letter to NCC stressing the urgency of the matter due to the imminent submission date for secondary school applications for 2018.  Cllr Gough will hold a public meeting if he feels it is required and will liaise with the Clerk if need be. 

Date of Next Meeting
Monday 13 November 2017 – 7.15pm

It should be noted that these minutes are subject to the approval of Earls Barton Parish Council

Rosemary Smart – Clerk to the Council
01604 812850	theclerk.ebpc@gmail.com 	www.earlsbarton.gov.uk
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